Recluse Community Trust Minutes

July 22, 2009
Members Present:  Marilyn Mackey, Nancy Sorenson, Kathy Spellman, Cate Loetscher, Billee Hackett, Jerry Means, Amber Loetscher, Mike Manor, Fred Oedekoven, Laurie Davis, Jo Rogers.

Others:  Tim Jager, Roger Oedekoven  

The meeting was called to order by President Marilyn Mackey.  
The agenda was approved.  

The secretary’s report was approved with the correction to include the roll.
The treasurer’s report was presented with a total balance on hand of  $135,000.00.  The following bills were presented for payment:  to Dale Buckingham for $2542.08, Visonary Communications for $19.00, and Ingraham Environmental for 2700.00.  The bills were approved.  
Funding Update:  There has been no information from Sue Wallis.  

The meeting was then turned over to Tim Jager. Tim reporated that he had just come from a meeting with Mike Harmon of Rosebud Log Homes.  He had just come to the realization that they had signed a lump sum contract with us, and they are a cost plus contractor, therefore they cannot get bonding for the amount of the contract as signed.  They say that they have made a mistake and need more money, perhaps as much as $460,000, up from the $384,000 that the contraqct specifies.  Board members agreed that it had been made very clear to Abel Harmon on numerous occasions that we could only sign a contract that contained a contained a Guaranteed Maximum Price. 

Following discussion, Fred stated that if they cannot get bonded we will have to release them from their contract and put the project up for bids again.  Marilyn agreed that if they cannot get bonded that would be a breach of contract and we would be free to open the project for bids.  Tim commented that they have all the sub contractors on board, and are ready to go.  Marilyn brought up the Mobilization fee that Rosebud Homes had demanded of her.  She said that should have been part of the contract.  

Discussion followed about putting the project out for bid again.  Tim said that it would take a week or two to place a definition of log restoration into the project, but that he could get pactets ready to send out as soon as possible.  Grant only allows for a restoration of the property not a rebuild.  It is possible that this time we may get more bids and lower bids because the economy has changed.  We cannot look for more bids unless we can get the present contract voided.  Tim said that usually was a simple process if the company does not want the job.  The cost of restoring the logs is quite high in the contract.  Maybe we could eliminate that cost.  A real concern is the time frame of getting new bids.  The roof is off and construction needs to start while the weather is good.  
The decision was made by consensus:


That Marilyn will contact Rosebud Log Homes, Mike Harmon, in the morning to tell them that we cannot sign an open ended contract, that the amount in the  signed contract is as high as we are able to go, that any amount that we raise beyond the contract amount is for contingencies and for the septic system, that we need to know by Friday what Rosebud wants to do.  
That bids need to be advertised as soon as possible, 

That Tim will do some details in the plans about log restoration, so that bids can be put out by next week
.
That the bid ad will go into the Gillette paper and Tim will contact companies that he knows in the Sheridan Buffalo area to see if they are interested. And that he will put the information on eight builders exchanges in and out of the area, that there will be a 5% preference for Wyoming builders. 

It was also decided that we will put some lath on the roof to attempt to hold the plastic down until building can begin. 

Roger Oedekoven came to present his costs for building the septic system which will be $8800. to $9200.

Further discussion was tabled until Marilyn speaks to the contractor.  Marilyn will let us know what we will do next by e-mail.   

